
IMPLEMENTATION OF X12 5010  
 
RI is now compliant with CMS requirements for the 5010 and NCPDP D.0 HIPAA 
standards. As of February 18th, 2012, we no longer accepted 4010 
transactions.  At this time, we are only accepting the 5010 format for the following 
transactions sets: 
 
837P, I and D – Professional, Institutional and Dental  
270 and 271 – Eligibility Inquiry and Response 
277U – Unsolicited – Health care claim status 
835 – Health care payment and remittance advice 
NCPDP D.O. – POS Retail Pharmacy Drug and Professional Services 
 
 
Rhode Island Medicaid has implemented the following HIPAA transactions? 
 
• Eligibility Inquiry/Response 270/271 005010X279A1 
• Benefit Enrollment/Maintenance 834 005010X220A1 
• Electronic Remittance Advice 835 005010X221A1 
• Professional Claim 837 005010X222A1 
• Institutional Claim 837 005010X223A2 
• Dental Claim 837 005010X224A2 
• Pharmacy Claim NCPDP D.0 
• 999/TA1 File Acknowledgement 005010X231A1 
 
Will submitters be assigned new submitter IDs for 5010 format testing and 
production? 
 
No, submitters will retain the submitter IDs they currently use. 
 
Will 835 files be sent in both 4010 and 5010 formats? 
 
During the dual processing window, we are planning to send two 835 transaction files – 
one using the version 4010 standard, and one in the version 5010 format.   Each file will 
be a complete set of all claims and financial transactions processed during the financial 
period.   Submitters can choose to process either the 4010 or 5010 835 transactions.   
 
Can I submit 5010 transaction with P.E.S. Software? 
 
The current P.E.S. software version 2.05 can only be used for 4010 transactions. The new 
version (2.06) will be needed to submit 5010 transaction. The new version of P.E.S. 
software will be available to providers in December, 2011.  
 
Will I be able to continue sending X12 4010 or NCPDP 5.1 transactions after 
January 1, 2012? 
 



Only during the dual processing window will we accept 4010 and NCPDP 5.1 
transactions.  
 
Will new transactions be added? 
 
Yes, the 997 will be replaced with the 999/TA1 Acknowledgement for the 5010 
transactions. 
 
Will Rhode Island provide a file level acknowledgement for claim files? 
 
A 997 will continue to be provided for 4010 file submissions, and a 999/TA1 will be 
provided for the new 5010 file submissions. 
 
Will the same delivery method for 4010 and 5010 files be used? 
 
Yes, the same method for uploading files to Rhode Island Medical Assistance will be 
used for 4010 and 5010.  There will be no changes to the procedures for submitting 
claims to the MMIS, nor there any revisions to the existing Trading Partner Agreements. 
Do 837 Institutional claims require a valid NPI (National Provider Identifier) in the 
Attending Provider field? 

Yes, a valid NPI is required.  There is a compliance check for this information during 
transmission.  The entire file will be rejected if the compliance check fails. 
 

Will RI have a dual processing period for the 270/271 transactions? 

For those providers using the 270/271 transactions, there is a hard cut-over to 5010 on 
Monday, December 5th. 

Will RI have a dual processing period for claim transaction files? 

Yes, our dual processing window will be from December 5th, 2011 to February 17, 2012.  

 

 


